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April 6, 2023 

RE: AB 557 - Open meetings: local agencies: teleconferences 

To Dr. Aragon, 

On behalf of the California Conference of Local Health Officers (CCLHO), 
representing the appointed physician health officers of California’s 61 city and 
county jurisdictions, we would like to express our recommendation to 
SUPPORT AB 557 that would extend the teleconferencing provisions at 
open/public meetings at the local level when a declared state of emergency is 
in effect, or in other situations related to public health, indefinitely. The bill 
would also extend the period for a legislative body to make the above-
described findings related to a continuing state of emergency and social 
distancing to not later than 45 days after the first teleconferenced meeting, and 
every 45 days thereafter, in order to continue to meet under the abbreviated 
teleconferencing procedures.  

Existing law under the Ralph M. Brown Act, requires, with specified exceptions, 
that all meetings of a legislative body of a local agency, as those terms are 
defined, be open and public and that all persons be permitted to attend and 
participate. The act contains specified provisions regarding providing for the 
ability of the public to observe and provide comment. The act allows for 
meetings to occur via teleconferencing subject to certain requirements, 
particularly that the legislative body notice each teleconference location of 
each member that will be participating in the public meeting, that each 
teleconference location be accessible to the public, that members of the public 
be allowed to address the legislative body at each teleconference location, that 
the legislative body post an agenda at each teleconference location, and that 
at least a quorum of the legislative body participate from locations within the 
boundaries of the local agency’s jurisdiction. Existing law, until January 1, 
2024, authorizes a local agency to use teleconferencing without complying with 
those specified teleconferencing requirements in specified circumstances when 
a declared state of emergency is in effect, or in other situations related to 
public health, as specified. 

CCLHO was established in statute in 1947 to advise the California Department 
of Public Health (CDPH), other departments, boards, commissions, and 
officials of federal, state and local agencies, the Legislature, and other 
organizations on all matters affecting health. CCLHO membership consists of 
all legally appointed physician health officers in California’s 61 city and county 
jurisdictions. 
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Sincerely, 

Anissa Davis, MD, MPH 
President, California Conference of Local Health Officers 
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